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Annual Dinner Meeting 
SAVE THE DATE

Tuesday, August 4, 2020
Norfolk Yacht & Country Club

Pro Bono Week 2020
SAVE THE DATE
October 25-31, 2020

Charles M. Lollar

Bench Bar Conference 
Monday, September 21, 2020, Noon 

Norfolk Waterside Marriott
Keynote Speaker:  Hon. Mark Martin,

Dean, Regent University School of Law,
former Chief Justice, North Carolina Supreme Court

	 These are challenging times. Not just to the legal profession; through-
out the world. My year as president began last May rather routinely, 
without surprises. It is ending with a surprise very few anticipated. 
	 I am worried. We are all worried. Although most of us may not know 
anyone who has succumbed to the Coronavirus, you may know some-
one who tested positive. I do. A local friend was released recently from 
the Sentara Leigh �COVID-19 Ward� to continue his recovery at home. 
He voiced nothing but praise for the treatment he received from the 
committed health care workers while hospitalized. My thoughts, and I 
have many, are that we are in one of the best places on the planet to ride 
out this virus storm. Hampton Roads has incredible health care and a 
cutting-edge approach to illness treatments. 

      I worry about the impact upon our local economy and our profession. With so many out of 
work, we all suffer. I am encouraged by the response of our federal, state and local governments. 
But for that, the financial impact would be much worse. I am also encouraged by the volunteer 
response of our local private sector. We have come to expect, maybe take for granted, that local 
health care workers and first responders regularly risk their personal health attending the health 
of others.  It’s not expected of the rest of the population, but folks are stepping up. Lawyers are 
doing their part to support our community by adapting to the altered work environment to serve 
their clients and many are preparing themselves for the type of legal needs that will most certainly 
rise among the impoverished and less fortunate through training workshops like those offered by 
the Legal Aid Society of Eastern Virginia. 
 	 This time of world crisis seems an odd time to hand off the baton of leadership. However, I want 
to reassure my successor that the Association will persevere through the next twelve months, as 
he has demonstrated throughout this past year that he has the “Right Stuff” to keep us moving 
forward. 
 	 As I turn our bar leadership over to the capable hands of President-Elect Lamont Maddox, I 
want to thank first all the hard-working NPBA committee members and chairs for making this 
year a success. We have maintained our membership in a difficult and changing professional 
environment. I also want to thank the members of our Executive Committee (listed on the next 
page) for their outstanding leadership and the motivation that they provided to their assigned 
liaison Bar Committees. 
      We have a new Executive Director in Isaac Needell. He is doing a great job, having jumped 
into the driver’s seat seeing a road with many curves. Isaac, like his predecessor, also serves our 
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(President’s Message continued)

community as librarian of the Norfolk Law Library. And last, but certainly not least, I must 
recognize Donna Bausch. Having retired after 27 years of service to the Norfolk Law Library 
and the Norfolk & Portsmouth Bar Association, she leaves us a far better, more modern vol-
unteer professional organization. 
     To all our members, please stay safe.  In the months ahead, don�t forget your sunscreen 
around the mask and gloves and over the sanitizer (a little levity never hurts). Most of all stay 
upbeat and happy, knowing this pandemic too will pass.

Young Lawyers Section
By Jamilah D. LeCruise, Chair • jdlecruise@lecruiselaw.com • 627-5215

It has been an honor to serve as Norfolk & 
Portsmouth Bar Association Young Lawyers 
Section Chair. Thank you to the lawyers of 
all ages and the wonderful firm sponsors who 
supported our section, especially with regard 
to our community service efforts. Overall, we 
have had an excellent year.

 In May, we held our Mentoring Program 
Kickoff at O’Connor Brewing Company in 
Ghent. A special thank you to the senior 
lawyers who volunteered their time to men-
tees. Our program became the model for the 
Virginia State Bar mentoring program. The 
June Annual YLS Golf Tournament at Bide-a-
Wee golf course in Portsmouth was sponsored 
by Cooper Hurley Injury Lawyers, Willcox 
Savage, and Pierce & Thornton. Members 
of the Virginia General Assembly attended 
and played as well. 

In August, Veteran Reporters hosted our 
Annual Summer Social in Virginia Beach and 
NPBA members donated enough money to 
send several children to the local Boys & Girls 
Club. Our October Annual Fall Reception was 
sponsored by The McCammon Group, Kalfus 
& Nachman, John Coggeshall, Swartz, Talia-
ferro, Swartz & Goodove, Ramin Fatehi, and 
the Law Office of J. D. LeCruise. 

YLS was able to donate to the Foodbank of 

Jamilah LeCruise

Southeastern Virginia and the Eastern Shore 
twice this year. NPBA members who attended 
the December holiday party donated toys and 
in-kind gifts to brighten the season for the 
Tidewater Park Boys & Girls Club. In February, 
we hosted our inaugural Winter Mixer at Grace 
O’Malley’s in downtown Norfolk and collected 
donations for ForKids. 

Thank you to all of the involved YLS 
members who assisted in organizing events 
and the biggest thank you to the one and 
only Donna Bausch for her years of service 
to NPBA as well as her guidance and words of 
wisdom. Congratulations to Kerry Stolz who 
will be taking over the reins as YLS chair for 
the upcoming year. NPBA is so fortunate to 
have her dedication and leadership beginning 
this month.  

Be safe and have a great summer. 

Court orders related to the Judicial Emer-
gency in response to COVID-19 can be found 
on the bar association website: http://www.
norfolkandportsmouthbar.org

Free legal resources regarding COVID-19 from 
Westlaw, LexisNexis, Bloomberg, and many 
others can be found on the Norfolk Law Library 
website: https://norfolklawlibrary.org/

The Virginia Bar Association’s Domestic 
Relations Section, the Virginia State Bar’s 

Family Law Section, the American Academy 
of Matrimonial Lawyers, and the Virginia 
Family Law Coalition have formed a joint 
work group to address issues of concern to 
lawyers relating to the judicial emergency. 
Attorneys with concerns relating to the judi-
cial emergency that they believe are not being 
addressed, or solutions you believe would be 
beneficial to the family law bar and its clients, 
can submit a comment at the following website: 
https://www.vba.org/page/dr_comment

Announcements



3

Contact Norfolk Law Library at 622-2910  •  www.norfolklawlibrary.org

    Library Lines
Norfolk Law Library staff:
Isaac Needell, M.L.I.S., Law Librarian, ineedell@norfolklawlibrary.org
Eleanor Mullens, Associate Law Librarian, emullens@norfolklawlibrary.org

Dear Members of the NPBA,

Like the Bar Association office, the 
Norfolk Law Library is closed to the public 
at this time due to COVID-19. However, 
staff members are working remotely and 
we are available to assist with all of your 
information needs. Common topics include 
legal research, document retrieval, and 
technical assistance with Westlaw, Lexis 
Advance, and Fastcase. 

Please contact the Norfolk Law Library 
by phone (757.622.2910), by  email (staff@
norfolklawlibrary.org), or via the Contact 
Us page at https://norfolklawlibrary.org/.

	 Best regards,
	 Isaac Needell
	 Law Librarian

The Norfolk Law Library would like to 
thank the following Friends for their 

generous support: 
 

Platinum ($750+) 

Cooper Hurley Injury Lawyers

Kaufman & Canoles, P.C.

 

Gold ($500-$749) 

Paul R. Hernandez

Willcox & Savage, P.C.

 

Silver ($250-$499)

Adam Casagrande

Foley & Foley, P.C. 

Robert & Dorothy Doumar Foundation 

Hon. Everett A. Martin Jr.

John D. McIntyre 

David J. Pierce 

James R. Theuer 

Bronze ($100-$249) 

Woody and Katie Anderson 

Anonymous

Hon. Michelle J. Atkins 

Bangel, Bangel & Bangel, L.L.P. 

Kelly M. Barnhart 

Bruce T. Bishop

Henry P. Bouffard

David A. Buzard

F. Sullivan Callahan 

James L. Chapman IV

John A. Coggeshall

Philip N. Davey

Christopher Davis

Hon. Mark S. Davis

Terry H. Davis Jr.

Jeremiah A. Denton III

Sheila Drucker 

John Fletcher

Edward S. Garcia Jr. 

B. Cullen Gibson 

Michael A. Glasser 

Edward F. Halloran

Hon. Mary Jane Hall 

Ray W. King

Arlene F. Klinedinst 

Bonnie P. Lane

Hon. David Lannetti and Kamala Lannetti

James T. Lang

Lamont Maddox 

Howard W. Martin Jr.

Vince Mastracco 

John C. McLemore 

James A. Metcalfe 

Daniel J. Miller 

Hon. Douglas E. Miller 

William H. Monroe Jr. 

Laurie M. Nield

R. Wayne Nunnally, P.C.

John E. Pappas 

Mark D. Perreault 

Price Perkins Larkin 

Allan S. Reynolds Jr. 

Richard H. Roston 

C. Edward Russell Jr.

John S. Shannon 

Conrad M. Shumadine 

Greg Summy 

Jonathan L. Thornton

Guilford D. Ware 

Wm. Adam White 

The Blair and Jane Wimbush Fund 

Marshall A. Winslow Jr. 

Other contributors 

Steven A. Mirman

Hon. Louis A. Sherman, Ret.

Cathy A. Stanley

Mark F. Williams

This list includes donors July 1, 2019, 
through April 27, 2020.

Norfolk Law Library is here to assist you!



- Proud NPBA Members -
757-455-0077 or visit

cooperhurley.com

Your Referral, Our Fight!

4



City of Norfolk Courthouse
150 St. Paul’s Blvd., 2d Fl.
Norfolk, Virginia  23510

PRSRT STD
U.S.POSTAGE

PAID
NORFOLK, VA

PERMIT NO. 175

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

Pulling together 
towards a bright future 

for Hampton Roads.

Let us be part of your team as you chart a 
course for your charitably-inclined clients. 
Since 1950 attorneys have partnered with us 
when crafting charitable legacies for their clients. 
Charitable bequests, IRA gifts, donor-advised 
funds, private foundation transfers, CRTs and 
CLTs are among the possibilities. Our expert 
advice is free and in total confidence.

Inspiring Philanthropy. Changing Lives.
www.hamptonroadscf.org   •   (757) 622-7951

Contact Kay Stine, CFRE, vice president 
for development, at (757)  622-7 9 5 1  or 

kst ine@hamptonroadscf.org.


